

July 27,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for July 27,2023 was called to order  at 7:00PM by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, and Eric Heil (Township Manager).  Guests were recorded in the attendance book.  This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

· Matt McSparren made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
1.  MINUTES
· Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the July 13,2023 meeting.  Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Matt McSparren seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
· Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Fred Buckholtz motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –

1. Short Term Rental proposed ordinance discussion: A discussion was held concerning the proposed Short Term Rental Ordinance, which had been last discussed at a regular meeting on January 12th, 2203. Twp. Manager Eric Heil read some edits in the ordinance since that discussion. A second part of the proposed ordinance would amend the zoning ordinance to define the STR use and add it as a use in the zoning districts. Adding STR’s as a permitted use in the A-1, a Special Exception in the R-1 district was discussed, as well as adding it as a use in the C-1 district, which may cause some issues given that no residential uses are allowed in that district, and changing any non-conforming residential use to an STR use, would require ZHB approval, and if that change is approved, the use would never be allowed to revert back to residential. The board concluded that it would be best not to include STR’s in any of the commercially zoned districts. At some point in the future, a public hearing will be scheduled on the proposed ordinance following solicitor review. 
4.  STAFF REPORTS – 
Township Manager - Eric Heil provided the board with the following updates: An executive session was held 7/25/23 to discuss personnel matters. Employee Larry Bell worked his last day today and will officially retire at the end of August. He worked for the township since 1994 and had 29 years. The mow trim machine was being used despite ongoing mechanical issues. The crew is working on getting caught up on the roadside mowing. Met with 2 members of the General Authority to discuss the DEP’s lead service line inventory which needs to be completed by October 2024. There is possibly grant funding available through Pennvest and there was a webinar upcoming on that topic. There is a DCED Broadband for All meeting on July 31st, 2023, from 5:30 – 7:00 PM at the 4H Fairgrounds. There is a PSATS Regional Forum on August 10th, 2023, at the Bayfront Convention Center in Erie. The new 2022 Chevy 5 ton dump is being delivered 07/28/2023. 

 5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
Resident Gordon Bickel spoke about recent deaths, retirements, and workforce numbers. Also informed everyone  that Polk Center is officially closed and a state crew remains as a close down crew. The Verland Foundation has taken over a portion of the center and continues to house displaced residents.  

6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – 
Member Bob Betzold commented that plating options are being explored for the Zacherl bridge. 

  The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be August 10, 2023, at 10:30 AM. There being no further business, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:35PM. Seconded by Bob Betzold. (Matt McSparren -yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes) motion passed.
ATTEST:
Eric Heil
Township Manager


